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New business:    Senior Vice Commandant suggested that the By Laws be changed to reflect that a total of 7 members constitute a quorum.  The change is needed due to the impact that admission of active duty Marines may have on our Detachment.  Discussed and approved.

Marine Evans Ralston donated a Bosch Router as a fund raiser item.


Marine Hal Stuart donated a pristine Winchester 100 anniversary rifle as a fund raising item.  Heritage Arms of Sparta, NC will handle the transfer.  Tickets will be $5 per ticket.  No bundling.
A picture of the wormy chestnut secretary donated by John Wayne Edwards was shown to the members present.  A total of 1500 tickets will be printed.  The cost of each ticket will be $5 period.  There will be NO 5 for $20 etc.  Marine Joe Hornung will see if we can sell the tickets at the VFW car show.
Commandant’s Corner:  Thanks to everyone for coming out to our meeting, participating and voting on our very important issues. A very special thanks to Dr. Hal Stuart, former Battalion Surgeon and Marine Evans Ralston for their kindness and generosity. The raffling of the items donated by them will help to fund our patriotic and humanitarian activities during the coming year. Please remember our members who are sick and having health issues in your thoughts and prayers. Also Captain Carol Pollack of the High Country Detachment who is back at home after a miracle. She has assisted us in several funerals over the years and is slowly getting some better. I would like to encourage those interested in running for any of our officer positions to get your hat in the ring. I encourage your participation. Thank you all for being a member of our detachment and the Marine Corps League. We do an awfully lot of good in our county, state, and country. We will dedicate the Veterans Wall, Emblems, Plaque and the flags and flag poles on 26 April 2016 at 4:00 p.m. Everyone is invited to attend…Senior Vice Commandant MGySgt John Irwin, Jr. USMC (Retired) and Sergeant at Arms Wes Brinegar will be pulling the colors on my command and the Marines will be dedicating the colors and the flagpoles. The VFW and American Legion will handle the rest of the dedication. Pray for our country. Semper Fidelis, Robert W. Overbay, Commandant
Coming Events:

April 26th Dedication of the Veteran’s Wall 
Memorial Day Ceremonies and Parade TBD

Birthdays!!

May
David Vickerman May 16, 1948
Joe Hornung & S.L. Walden   May 21, 1943   



Lois Overbay May 26, 19??    Harold L. Church III May 28, 1997  Dan Buckle Jr May 31, 1930

June

Dr. Hal Stuart June 6, 1931
Betty Sebastian June 16, 19??    Eddie Kluttz June 20, 1948
       Brenda Irwin June 24, 19??

Sick Call:
 Bill Crosby, Cancer

Dan Buckle Jr.  Flu and surgery on his leg
Next Meeting will be May 12th!!!
Community Service

2 April, 3 Marines supported Detachment 1389 at the funeral for WWII Marine Veteran Edward R. Bard 3 Marines x 5 hrs. = 16 hrs.

18 April, 3 Marines supported Detachment 1389 at the funeral for Marine Veteran   Rodney Oliver, 3 Marines x 4 hrs. = 12 hrs.
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1. Presentation of Flag to widow Oliver

Selected April Dates of Marine Corps Historical Significance
3 April 1945: On Okinawa, Marines of the III Amphibious Corps continued to make good progress all along their front, clearing Zampa Misaki and seizing the Katchin Peninsula, thus effectively cutting the island in two. By this date (D+2), III AC elements had reached objectives thought originally to require 11 days to take. 
 

5 April 1947: Five Marine guards were killed and eight wounded when attacked by Communist Chinese raiders near the Hsin Ho ammunition depot in Northern China. This last major clash between Marines of the 1st Marine Division and Communist forces occurred shortly after withdrawal and redeployment plans from China were issued for the 1st Division and 1st Marine Aircraft Wing on 1 April. 
 

10 April 1959: Lieutenant Colonel John H. Glenn, Jr. was named as one of the original seven Project Mercury astronauts selected for space training. The seven astronauts, all volunteers, were selected by NASA from an initial group of 110 leading military test pilots. Three years later, on 20 February 1962, Col Glenn would become the first American to orbit the Earth. 
 

12-13 April 1918: Marines of the 4th Brigade suffered their first gas attack on the night and early morning hours of 12-13 April when the Germans bombarded the 74th Company, 6th Marines near Verdun with mustard gas. Nine Marine officers and 305 enlisted Marines were gassed and evacuated, and 30 Marines died from the effects of the gas shells which hit in the middle of the reserve area cantonments in which they were sleeping. 
 

15 April 1962: Marine Corps operational involvement in the Vietnam War began on Palm Sunday when HMM-362 with its Sikorsky UH-34s arrived at Soc Trang in the Delta south of Saigon. The task unit was called "Shufly" and its first operational employment involved lifting Vietnamese troops into battle. 
 

18 April 1983: One Marine Security Guard was killed and seven were wounded when a large car bomb exploded just outside the U.S. Embassy in Beirut, Lebanon. Lance Corporal Robert McMaugh was standing guard at Post 1, just inside the front entrance when the bomb exploded outside the door. The explosion killed 61 people including 17 Americans. LCpl McMaugh was buried at Arlington National Cemetery on 26 April. 
 

21 April 1951: Marine carrier-based airplanes made their first aerial contact with enemy planes over the Korean front lines. Captain Philip C. Delong shot down two YAK fighters and 1st Lieutenant Harold D. Daigh destroyed one more and damaged another in the heavily defended Pyongyang-Chinnanpo area. Both pilots were with VMF-312 flying from the USS Bataan. 
 

27 April 1805: First Lieutenant Presley N. O'Bannon, who with seven other Marines was part of a force of Greeks and Arabs led by American Consul William Eaton, raised the United States flag for the first time over a conquered fortress of the Old World at Derne, a stronghold of the Tripolitan pirates. Two Marines were killed and one wounded in the assault on the walled city. 
 

28 April 1993: The last A-6E Intruder departed from Marine Corps service. Marine All Weather Attack Squadron 332 transferred the last Marine A-6E to St. Augustine, Florida, and prepared for the squadron's transition to the F/A-18D and eventual movement from Cherry Point to Beaufort, South Carolina. 
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Officers:


Commandant: Present


Robert Overbay


336 372 4649





Senior Vice Commandant:


Present


John U. Irwin Jr.


336 372 7009





Junior Vice Commandant:


Present


Joe Hornung


336 657 8711





Judge Advocate:


Absent


Wade “Bobby” Irwin


336 372 4401





Junior Past Commandant:


Present


John U. Irwin Jr.


336 372 7009





Senior Past Commandant:


Present


David W. Brinegar





Adjutant/Paymaster:


Present


John U. Irwin Jr.


336 372 7009


 


Chaplain: Present


Joe Hornung


336 657 8711





Sergeant at Arms: Present


David W. Brinegar


336 372 8749








Minutes


With a quorum present (9) the Detachment 1298 monthly meeting was called to order at 1830 hours.  Present for the meeting were:  Joe Hornung, Suzanne Irwin, Brenda and John Irwin, Robert Overbay, Evans Ralston, Wes Brinegar, S.L. Walden and Dr. Hal Stuart.  Also in attendance was District Vice Commandant Chuck Wright.


Applications for Membership:    None


Minutes of Previous Meeting: Approved unanimously


Correspondence:  Thank You notes from 


Mrs. Rita Skrobialowski, and Mr. Peter Meletis.  Acknowledgement of our $1,000 contribution to the Charles E. Pugh Scholarship fund from the Alleghany Educational Foundation.  Certificate of Appreciation from the National Vice Commandant for membership sustainment.   


Report of the Paymaster: John Irwin.  


General Funds: See Attached Paymasters report


 Report of Sick or Distressed:  Bill Crosby, cancer is in good spirits.  Dan Buckle Jr, surgery on his leg and the flu.  


Report of Officers:  None


Report of Standing Committees:  


Ball:   John Irwin, chairman, reported that the Ball will be limited to 100 tickets this year.  The reduction is due to the limitations of the venue and small numbers of members actively selling tickets.  Currently 30 tickets are reserved.  Call to reserve now.


Veterans Visitation:  None


Float:   None.  


Scholarship:  The full scholarship committee met on April 1, 2016.  The winners will be announced after the presentation ceremony at the High School. 


Report of Special Committees:   


Election Committee:  Former Commandant Wes Brinegar is standing for election as Commandant.  Joe Hornung is standing for election as Junior Vice Commandant.  Robert Overbay is standing for election as Senior Vice Commandant and Bobby Irwin for Judge Advocate.  Nominations are still open until September meeting.


Unfinished Business:    None








Renewal Notices:


None!
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